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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 

 
Senate Bill 355 authorizes the appointment of parent coordinators in child custody cases. The bill 
defines the term “parent coordinator,” and allows parent coordinators to act as an arbitrator 
regarding disputes between parents if both parents agree to the parent coordinator having 
arbitration authority. The proposed legislation grants parent coordinators protection as an arm of 
the court (thus limiting personal liability) to act in the best interests of the child(ren) in the case, 
and provides that payment of a parent coordinator by the parties, pursuant to an order of the 
court. 
 
There is no effective date of this bill. It is assumed that the effective date is 90 days following 
adjournment of the Legislature. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
State courts or the Administrative Office of the Courts would be required to develop court rules 
and additional administrative forms to certify parent coordinators to meet the requirements of 
Senate Bill 355. However, these costs would likely be minimal, and easily absorbed by the 
current budget of the Administrative Office of the Courts, therefore the bill has no fiscal impact 
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on the state.  
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
Parent coordinators are currently already appointed by courts, even though there is no specific 
statutory authority for such coordinators, resulting in inconsistencies in the scope and authority 
of such coordinators throughout the state. This legislation would provide structure regarding 
what a parent coordinator is, what they can and cannot do in their role, and protect parent 
coordinators who are necessarily working in high-conflict custody cases.  
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